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Invocation: Jeanette Pagliaro	        Detective: Hank Olson
Programs - Blaine Brokaw

The New Rotary Year

President Maurillo will discuss her plans 
for the club and Jeanette Pagliaro will 

report back from the International 
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Benvenuto a tutti!  
That means “welcome everyone!” As your 
new president, I plan to fill the year with 
fun, enjoyment, and enthusiasm. My plans 
include honoring people as Rotarian of the 
Month and giving special attention to Red 
Badges and prospective members. Ian has 
given me the massive “brain dump,” which 
took most of Saturday afternoon, so I’ve 
had my trial by fire. I hope to live up to the 
honor of this office and serve you well. 
 
Donna Maurillo 
President 
 
Frank’s debunking was a gas  
Last week’s meeting was one for the 
history books… but not for the auditing 
books. We gave President Fred… er, 
Frank… a sendoff that may get the 
attention of the IRS. Thanks to Bryan 
Williams for producing a video that had a 
terrific concept – that Frank was caught 
embezzling the Rotary funds and using 
them to woo a hot wife and live beyond his 
means. 
 
Thanks to Wes Walker for playing the 
central role as Chief Detective on the case, 
but several other Rotarians showed their 
acting chops, as well. Michele Anderson 
had to be the cutest and funniest of the 
bunch, but everyone who sat on the “hot 
seat” testifying about Frank got in their 
jabs, as well. The video link is posted on 
the Rotary Club web site, so you can enjoy 
it as often as you like.  
 
City Manager Martin Bernal read a 
Mayor’s Proclamation outlining Frank’s 

qualities (we’re using the term loosely) and 
declaring June 27 as Frank Minuti Day. 
That and a buck will get him a bus ride to 
Capitola. 
 
As a going-away gift, Frank received a 
huge stuffed turtle to memorialize a special 
moment in Hawaii with his hot wife Terri.  
 
Once she received her presidential pin, 
Donna pulled out a bouquet of red roses 
(for herself, not for Frank), plopped a 
sparkly tiara on her head, and gave a Miss 
America wave. 
 
Out in the parking lot, Frank was 
overheard to say, “Terri, I promise. I’ve 
never embezzled a dime from the club.” 
 
To which she supposedly replied, “It’s not 
the dimes I’m worried about, Frank.” 
 

Father Joel, you’re up 
Didn’t Father Joel look a little surprised at 
our last meeting when he was called for the 
invocation? He arrived at the lectern still 
holding his lunch plate.  
 
Well, that’s what you get when the regular 
“invocator” isn’t present and you’re 
wearing a clerical collar. You become a 
really easy target. 
 
Allan Dow’s door prize 
The door prize winner received a nice gift 
from Allan Dow… who always has perfect 
attendance, by the way.  
 
Thornton Kontz walked away with a gift 
certificate for dinner. However, when his 

winning number was called, he had to be 
reminded to go up and pick up his prize. 
Did he think he bought that winning ticket 
just so he could stand up and wave? 
 
Board updates 
With Bryan Williams regrettably having to 
step down from Junior Director duties (law 
school is getting in the way), past president 
Blaine Brokaw has stepped into the role. 
We know he’ll do a fine job. At least he 
already knows the ropes.  
 
The board proposed – and membership 
unanimously approved – the installation of 
Bob Bosso to replace Blaine as a Junior 
Director for 2015-16. Bob has a long history 
as an involved guy, so the choice was easy 
to make and to approve. 
 
The DG’s gift request 
Each year, the District Governor asks for 
donations to a particular cause. Our new 
DG, Ed “R.U.” Jellen has asked us to collect 
teaching supplies for our local schools. We 
will present them at his visit to our club on 
Friday, August 8. 
 
We asked local schools what teachers need 
most. The list came back loud and clear. 
 
For the next few Fridays, please bring in 
dry-erase markers (the kind used on white-
boards), whiteboard erasers, disinfectant 
wipes (Clorox, Lysol, etc.), ballpoint pens, 
pencils, pads of lined paper, crayons, file 
folder labels, microfiber cleaning cloths, 
permanent markers (assorted colors), and 
PostIt notes. If you can’t shop, you can 
write a check made to Santa Cruz Rotary.  

Lars is leaving 
With regret, the Board has accepted the 
resignation of Lars Stokkebye who has 
been hired into a new job closer to his 
home in Monterey. Lars was assistant 
general manager of the Hotel Paradox. 
 
Announcements:   
 
Member Birthdays: 
July 4 - Wally Walker 
July 6 -  Dick Muir 
July 10 -  Galaham Zuanich 
July 11 - Maurice Carrillo 
July 11 - Fred Gawlick 
July 11 - Matt Shelton 
July 13 - John Biondi 
July 14 - Elizabeth Clifton 
July 14 - Burt Rees 
July 15 - Dick Wilson 
 
Wedding Anniversaries:  
July 1 - Bruce & Mary McPherson 47 
July 1 - Dick & Peggy Muir 65 
July 5 - Erik & Nancy Dybdahl 39 
July 7 - Phil & Janice Allegri 41 
July 11 - Dan M & Michelle Anderson 15 
 
Club Anniversaries: 
July 2 - Bruce McPherson 38 
July 4 - Russ Hobbs 7 
July 11 - Tony Condotti 17 
July 12 - Brad Bogard 23 
July 13 - Ross Condit 9 
 
Upcoming Programs: 
July 18- History of Aptos, Kevin Newhouse 
 
Guest Editor for this issue: Donna Maurillo 


